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*     Action required  
 

 
JOIN US FOR A DRINK TO 
WO1 "DUTCHY" HOLLAND 

 
Dutchy was a Life Member and past 
President of the association and he recently 
passed away (see details on page 4). 
 

Because of a number of requests from 
various RAEME Groups a wake will be held 
in the combined Officers and SGTs Mess at 
Warradale Barracks on Saturday 27th June 
starting at 7.00pm.  
 

Some finger food will be provided and drinks 
will be at Mess prices. 
 

The invitation is open to anyone who knew 
Dutchy and members of all Corps are 
welcome to join us. Please spread the 
message and let everyone know. 
  

 

mailto:jeddell@optusnet.com.au
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SHARE A MEAL 
 WITH  US 

 
We have 3 meal based functions running 
between now and the end of October and we 
would love to see you at one or all of them.  

RAEME All Ranks Formal Dining-in Night 
(was the Offr, WO & SNCO Formal Dinner) is 
being held on Saturday 8th August. 
SEE PAGE 5 
 
RAEME Luncheon  is being held at the 
Cremorne Hotel in Unley on Tuesday 1st 
September 
SEE PAGE 7 
 

AEME/RAEME All Ranks Dinner is currently 
being organised and it is proposed to be held at 
Blackwood RSL on a Saturday in October. 
Further details in the September Newsletter 
SEE PAGE 10 

 
 

PRESIDENT'S REPORT 

Well half way through another year and I am pleased to 
report that your association has been involved in a 
couple of recent activities that includes raising some 
funds, sponsoring a golf day and naturally ANZAC Day. 

Before mentioning those items I must comment on the 
sad passing of our highly respected Association Life 
Member and Past President, WO1 Daryl “Dutchy” 
Holland. Dutchy passed away on Sunday 19th April, and 
as news of his passing became known there was a 
groundswell of respectful acknowledgements and 
memories being swapped among those of us who 
served with him. 

On ANZAC Day, following the march, a group of us 
gathered at Torrens Parade Ground and “raised a glass 
to Dutchy”. Naturally some stories were told and many a 
funny moment recalled as we reflected on Dutchy’s 
career. As a result of many a conversation, I am pleased 
to advise that the Association is hosting a Wake for 
Dutchy on Saturday 27th June. This will be our 
opportunity to remember Dutchy and acknowledge his 
contribution to Defence, our Association, and importantly 
how he influenced us as individuals.  

Full details are contained in the newsletter and I look 
forward to getting together on the night. 

As we all know ANZAC Day this year was the centenary 
event as we look back 100 years since that day at 
Gallipoli. I am sure there were many Dawn Services 
attended in greater numbers this year as a result of the 
attention given by the media. For me it was a lovely 
fresh but rain free dawn Service at Glenelg where the 
new memorial was centre of attention for the first time.  

The march itself was well attended with approximately 
30 members and guests in our ranks. A shower of rain 
passed by while we were waiting but it was all gone by 
the time we stepped off. Thanks again to John Howard 
for being the organizer in the lead up to and on the day. 

During the first committee meeting of the year it was 
decided to look at ways to raise the profile of our 
association in the eyes younger current serving 
members of the Corps. One of the suggestions was a 
golf day which would be held for any members of 
RAEME with the event being hosted by 7 RAR 
Workshop. CFN Jamie Hall was nominated/ volunteered 
as the organizer and what a great choice. Jamie and I 
had numerous phone conversations and it was 
immediately evident he has a passion for the game and 
he was equally passionate about arranging the day. The 
end result was a very successful afternoon at Regency 
Park Golf Course. Unfortunately I was not able to make 
the day but we did get a few of the committee members 
there to join in. The association provided $200 toward 
prizes which were presented to players for long drives 
and nearest the pin holes. Thanks and well done to 
Jamie for his tremendous work in putting the day 
together. 

More recently our Secretary, Don Harvy had managed 
to secure a Friday BBQ date at Bunnings Noarlunga. 
Thanks to those guys who helped out on the day which 
was overseen by Greg Rosser. Once again the funds 
raised will be vital to our bank account as we carefully 
balance money in the bank versus outgoing expenses. 
Another BBQ is secured for later in the year and we will 
be looking for volunteers as the day gets nearer. 

This newsletter also provides details on a couple of 
dinners being planned so please look at the dates and 
see if you can join us at the dinners. Every opportunity 
to get together is important and I look forward to 
catching up in the near future. 
 
MAJ Richard Moyses CSM 
President 
 
Arte et Marte 
 

BREAKING NEWS 
Our President has just been 
awarded the Conspicuous 
Service Medal (CSM) in the 
2015 Queen’s Birthday 
Honours List. 
The award was for:  
"meritorious achievements as 
Detachment Commander and Staff Officer Grade 2 
Career Advisor, Career Advisory Group – Central, 
Directorate of Reserve Officer Career Management - 
Army" 

This is well deserved recognition for his 
commitment and dedication.  A job well done. 
We all congratulate him on receiving this honour. Ed 
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AEME/RAEME Association of SA 
DIARY DATES 2015 

 

 Activity/Function Date 
 
 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 18th June 
 - WO1 D.E. Dutchy Holland Wake Saturday 27th August 
 - 2015 RAEME Corps Dining-in Night (All Ranks) Saturday 8th August 
 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 20th August 
 - RAEME Luncheon Tuesday 1st September 
 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 15th October 
 - AEME/RAEME All Ranks Dinner (Mixed) TBA  
 - Annual General Meeting Sunday 6th December 
 - RAEME Birthday Family Function Sunday 6th December 
 

Allied Military Association Functions 
 - Defence Reserves Association of SA - AGM Wednesday 15th July  
 - Army Museum - Gallipoli Picture Evening (See page 12) Sunday 2nd August  

 
 
 

 
 
WO1 Daryl “Dutchy” Holland 

ASM 107 Fd Wksps and various LADs 
Life Member AEME/RAEME Association 

Past President (10 Years) 
Passed away 19 April 2015 

 
 
 
 
 

 

VALE  –  Lest We Forget 
 

 

Reported from the Queensland Association: 
 

• Dennis James DAWES 
9th Intake  Radio Mech 

passed away on 6 Apr 2014 
• Wayne VICARY 

38th Intake VM 
passed away on 18 Feb 2015 
• Ron (Scrubby) DYNE 

17th Intake VM 
passed away on 20 Feb 2015 

 

 
• Leslie John PRENDERGAST 

Tech Storeman 
Died in car crash in QLD 

• Ron KERN 
Art Elec  

passed away on 4th
 March 2015  

• Austin (Aussie) HOGAN OAM 
passed away 13th

 March 2015  

 
• John McWHINNEY 
10th Intake Blacksmith 

passed away on 16th Mar 2015 
• Sidney (Sid) Harold 

CHEESEMAN AM 
4th Intake Electronic Tradesman 

• Blair (Chesty) BOND 
9th Intake Veh Mech 

passed away 31st
 March 2015  

VALE  –  Lest We Forget the Fallen 
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VALE   -   WO1 Daryl (Dutchy) HOLLAND 
 
It is with regret that we advise the 
passing of WO1 Dutchy Holland 
on 19 April 2015. 
Dutchy was a highly respected 
member of RAEME who was 
always prepared to go the "extra 
yard" to make sure things were 
done well. 
He was a member of the 
AEME/RAEME Association of SA 
for over 30 years including 20 
years on the committee and 
during that time he spent 10 years 
as President. He was made an Honorary Life Member of the 
Association in 2003. 

Dutchy started his military career as an Army Apprentice in the Vehicle Mechanic stream being part of the 
9th Intake at Balcombe (Victoria). When he got out of the ARA he worked as a civilian in 41 Supply Battalion 
at Warradale looking after the pool vehicles. 

Sometime later he joined the CMF (now called GRes) at 107 Infantry Field Workshops at Keswick and later 
at Warradale as ASM. From there he served in the Light Aid Detachments (LADs) of a number of the CMF 
units including 8 Transport Company (RACT), 3/9 South Australian Mounted Rifles (RAAC) and finished his 
career as ASM of 8 Transport Squadron. 

Dutchy requested a private funeral and that all his "army mates" should have a drink "with him" next 
time they got together. 
 

After a number of requests and suggestions from various RAEME Groups for a suitable get together 
to remember Dutchy our President MAJ Richard Moyses, with help from other GRes members, 
have organised a function in the combined Officers and SGTs Mess at Warradale Barracks on 
Saturday 27th June starting at 7.00pm. 
The activity is expected to go on into the evening so you are welcome to call in even for a short time 
to "have a drink with Dutchy" and share a few of your favourite Dutchy stories. 
It is a mixed function and wives/partners are welcome to attend.   
Some finger food will be provided and drinks will be at Mess prices. 
If you are intending to attend please email one of the following by Tuesday 23rd June so that the 
organisers have some idea of numbers: 
 Moyses, Dick MAJ <Dick.Moyses@defence.gov.au>  
 Pammenter, Doug WO2 <Doug.Pammenter@defence.gov.au>  
The invitation is open to anyone who knew Dutchy and members of all Corps are welcome to join 
us. Please spread the message and let everyone know. Details are also included on Page 1 of this 
newsletter. 
Please join us for our tribute to Dutchy 
 

We will remember him 
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2015 
CENTRAL REGION 

RAEME ALL RANKS 

FORMAL DINING-IN NIGHT 
The dinner organising committee have decided that the 2015 Annual RAEME Dining-in 
Night will now be an All Ranks Dinner and is inviting all serving and ex-serving RAEME ARA 
and GRes members to join them for an enjoyable evening. 

The Dinner will be held on Saturday 8th August at the Naval, Military and Air Force Club 
which is located at 111 Hutt Street Adelaide. The cost will be $65 per head and beer/wine 
is to be purchased separately.  

The venue is highly regarded for its fine food, excellent service and ambience and is 
located within the Adelaide CDB.  

A copy of the Invitation is attached to this newsletter, and 
all those eligible to attend are encouraged to participate.  
RSVPs are required by Friday 24th July so don’t miss out. The 
invitation is open to all serving and ex-serving RAEME 
members. While the invitation is being widely circulated, if 
you know of anyone who has not received an invitation 
please let them know about the dining-in night as it 
promises to be a great evening.  

 

Update on LT Lionel Penley (ex WO2 ) 
Early April I had a phone call from Adrian, son of one of our members, advising that his father Lionel Penley 
has moved from his independent living unit at Campbelltown and is now living in the Oaklands Residential 
Aged Care Facility, 2 Jean Street, Oaklands Park. Just before Anzac Day Marg and I went to visit Lionel. 
Lionel spoke about his service in North Africa with the 2/4 Army Field Workshop and how he and a mate 
were seconded to the British Royal Engineers for 2 weeks to destroy disabled German tanks. Lionel worked 
for Harris Scarfe in a department that supplied equipment to mining companies, I haven’t seen that 
department in the new Harris Scarfe store. He also wrote a book about Harris Scarfe and his time there. We 
talked about the painting on his walls, one painted by his late wife, and the RSL certificates awarded to him. 
It has been too many years since I last saw Lionel so it was great to catch up with him. During my early years 
as President of the Association he and other senior members were always there to help steer me in the right 
direction. 
I checked with Adrian if it was alright to put a note in our newsletter advising our members where Lionel is 
now living and can he have visitors and he said yes Lionel would love to see visitors, all you have to do is 
sign in and out in the book in the reception area 

From Mike Culley (past President) 
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Our Latest Crossword 
Many thanks to Geoff Parker for preparing these crosswords 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

           See Page 13 for Answers  
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DON’T FORGET  
If you hear of one of our fellow members being sick let one of the committee know 

ASAP so they can organise someone to contact them.  All of us need to participate. 

 
 
 

DO YOU WANT YOUR OWN  
ASSOCIATION NAME BADGE? 

 

Nametags for members are available on request.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
The cost is a very affordable $10 per badge. 
If you would like a name badge please email your request to gregrosser@adam.com.au and 
include the name you would like on the Name Badge (in capital letters and spelt the way you 
would like it). 
 
We have sold 19 badges to date so we are extending the offer if anyone else wants one. 

RAEME LUNCHEON 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

The next Luncheon get-together for all ex-serving AEME or RAEME personnel will be 

held on Tuesday 1st September at the Cremorne Hotel, 207 Unley Road, Unley, at 

12:00 noon. This Luncheon is organised by Bob Killoran.  

If anyone would like to attend, please contact Bob Killoran on 0412 060 315 before 

Friday 28th August so he can let the hotel know how many to cater for.  

If you know of others who spent time with AEME or RAEME, please let them know or 

bring them along. 

 

Your Name 
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Membership Renewals 
 Due Now 

 

Has your membership expired or is it 
about to expire ??????? 

Check the last page of this Newsletter 
and if the  

date shown is 2015 or earlier contact 
our Membership Officer - Bob Matthew 

on 8272 7472. 
 

Annual Fee $10 and the maximum 
pre-payment is 5 years 

 

CHECK THE LIST 
NOW 

 
See page 14 

 

Operation Spanner Pack.  
 
The Spanner Pack operation is still busy keeping in 
touch with our brothers and sisters on deployed 
operations and they have recently provided another 50 
Spanner Packs to our overseas members. 

Please advise Ray Norman if you know of RAEME 
soldiers being, or who are deployed, to places other than 
Afghanistan. We need to ensure all deployed RAEME 
personnel get their packs. Ray would also like to hear 
from you if you know of anyone or any organisation 
who would like to donate items to refresh the contents of 
the packs.  

This operation will continue whilst RAEME troops are 
on deployment, so your continued support is welcome.  

They are still valued very much as the following letter 
suggests!  

Raymond G. Norman OAM  
Spanner Pack Coordinator  
rgnorman1944@gmail.com  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear MAJ Norman,  
Firstly I hope this finds you well and enjoying life, it is a 
while since I have seen you however I have been 
following things as closely as I could. I am the RSM 
Australian Forces and a sergeant major mentor.  
There are currently five RAEME soldiers here at the 
Afghan National Army Officer Academy, four (2 x VM, 1 
x Fitter and 1 x Radio Mech) maintaining all the 
equipment that keeps us alive and kicking. They are 
doing a great job and are a credit to both themselves 
and the Corps. It is a pleasure to drop in and say hello 
and see what is happening at the coal face, makes me 
feel young again, and me.  
This is just a short note to pass on my thanks to you and 
all those associated with ‘Operation Spanner Pack’. 
Over time I have read the many thank you letters from 
those deployed, and have enjoyed the stories of jealousy 
amongst others serving with RAEME – now, I too, am a 
lucky recipient of one of the famous ‘Spanner Pack’ 
whilst deployed.  
Please pass on my thanks to all those who continue to 
give their time and labour to support RAEME deployed 
soldiers – their efforts make me proud to be a member of 
the Corps.  
Kind regards and good health,  
Martin Burgess  
RSM Australian Forces   
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ANZAC DAY 2015 

MARCH REPORT 
 

The Adelaide ANZAC DAY 
March is the highlight of the 
year for a number of our 
veterans. The weather was 
kind to the RAEME groups 
with a major rain shower 
occurring just before both 
groups stepped off. RAEME 
was reasonably well 
represented again this year but 
we can always do with more 
marchers. Those who attended 
last year will remember that 
CPL George Cooke came 
dressed in a WW1 uniform; 
he did so again this year. As 
usual, a number of members 
preferred to march with their 
parent units because they get 
to march with their friends. 
Given this fact we still had 60 
RAEME personnel marching under the 2 different 
RAEME group banners.  

RAEME VIETNAM VETERANS - GROUP 9 (C)  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The group assembled on the eastern side of Pulteney 
Street adjacent to Grenfell Street.  

The Vietnam RAEME Group march was again led by 
MAJ (ADJ) Lee with 30 + marching in the ranks. A 
great effort and hopefully the numbers will continue to 
grow.  

The group again marched with pride under their new 
banner (see picture above). Their new banner has 
become a rallying point for all RAEME soldiers who 
served in Vietnam and hopefully numbers will continue 
to grow. We look forward to seeing it carried with pride 
during future marches. 

 

AEME/RAEME ASSOCIATION - GROUP 12(A)  

The group again assembled on the northern side of 
Grenfell Street, west of Pulteney Street.  

This year even a bit of rain prior to stepping off couldn’t 
prevent the group from marching in fine form. We were 
pleased that our Association President MAJ Richard 
Moyses was able to march with us again this year. Thirty 
(30) RAEME “soldiers” proudly marched behind our 
leader for 2015 John Howard and he was proudly 
followed by the association banner.  MAJ Moyses helped 
carry the banner this year while CPL Cooke marched “in 
the ranks". Well done to all who marched and hopefully 
you all had a great day after the march as well.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
After the march a number of our RAEME brethren all 
met at the Torrens Parade Ground to “share a drink with 
Dutchy”.  There will be another get together in June for 
those who missed out.  See page 4 for details. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The group at Torrens Training Depot 
 
The association committee would like to thank everyone 
who attended and represented RAEME during the march 
as it is important that the Corps is seen to be alive and 
well during this type of activity. 
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AEME/RAEME Association of SA  

ALL RANKS DINNER 2015 
  IS SCHEDULED AGAIN THIS YEAR 
  Planning is under way with exact details still being finalised.  

Full details and RSVP details in the September Newsletter 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

June 30, 2015 marks the 50th Anniversary of the commencement of the second (1965-1072) Australian 
National Service Scheme. 

Half a century ago, the first of the 63,735 young men called up for two years (later reduced to 18 
months) service in the Regular Army marched into Recruit Training at Kapooka, Puckapunyal and later 
Singleton.  Of these, 150 served in Borneo and 15,381 in Vietnam.  212 made the Ultimate Sacrifice. 

The era was most significant in Australian military history with the war in Vietnam and the rapid 
escalation in the size of the Australian Army. 

Although not part of their original life plan, most regarded their time in the Service favourably. 

It is proper that this milestone be appropriately acknowledged.  Accordingly, the National Servicemen’s 
Association of Australia, in conjunction with the O.T.U. Association is planning a ceremony to pay the 
occasion the recognition it deserves. 

A commemorative service is to be held at the National Service Memorial in Canberra, ACT at 1000 hours 
on June 30, 2015.  It will take the form of a march from the National War Memorial to the site followed 
by the service itself. 

If you are in Canberra or wish to join other Nashos in celebrating this great occasion you can contact 
the organisers  at the following addresses: 
Postal:   Email:  
The Secretary—50th Anniversary    nashosecretary@optusnet.com.au  
PO Box 6203  
LONG JETTY NSW 2261 
Or visit the website: www.nashoaustralia.org.au 
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2015 RAEME 

ANZAC FUNCTION 

REPORT 

The 2015 RAEME Mixed ANZAC Function, held on 
Saturday 18th April, was again a great success. This 
year we had a different venue and it was held in the 
Warradale Area Officers and Sergeants Mess. We 
were privileged to have our COLCOMDT COL David 
Cocker join us again for the evening. I am sure he 
enjoyed the 
function and 
meeting a number 
of people he had 
served with in SA 
and other places.   

We all enjoyed the 
usual excellent 
barbeque which 
included steak, 
sausages and 
chicken patties plus 
the large range of 
delicious salads. 
Congratulations to 

Trevor Clerke, John Howard and Brian Homes who 
do such a good job with the cooking.  
The traditional “Remembrance Ceremony” was held 
at 9:00pm with a slide show (with music) leading up 
to the playing the “Last Post”, our traditional “one 
minute” silence followed by the "Rouse".  
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

There were also a large number of raffle prize winners 
with the prizes being well spread amongst those 
attending.  

Any profit we make from the evening, including takings 
from the door, raffles, sale of merchandise etc is used 
in the running of our association. Bar trading profits go 
to the relevant mess we use.   

Note: A range of RAEME merchandise is always 
available for sale at our activities. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Thanks go to all those who assisted in any way 
during the evening and those who helped with 
refurbishing the Mess after the function. 
These activities are a great place to meet old 
friends and acquaintances so please make sure 
you join us in the future and don't forget to 
invite your family and friends and any other 
RAEME members you meet. 
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Are you interested in the  

Gallipoli Campaign? 
 

If so here is your chance to see it  
from both sides 

To commemorate the Centenary of the Gallipoli campaign the Army 
Museum of South Australia is holding a picture afternoon featuring 3 

different Gallipoli movies. Two of them are English movies and the 
third is a Turkish version (with voice over). 

 
Commemorate the 'Great August Offensive' 

Gallipoli August 1915 
in the renovated Regal Theatre  

Kensington Rd,  Kensington  

When          Sunday 2nd August 2015 
Starting at 1:00 PM  

 
Featuring: 

 3 Movies 

 10/27 RSAR Band 

 Lavish afternoon tea 

 Price $25.00 per person 
 
For tickets contact  

 http://www.amosa.org.au/ 
 AMOSA functions on 0438 875 900 
 Greg Rosser on 0423 715 464 for RAEME Group 
 
 

Turkish movie with voice over by 
Jeremy Irons & Sam Neill 



 Page 13 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Your Vegetable Garden 
 
Once there was a beautiful woman in Nimbin 
who loved to work in her organic vegetable 
garden, but no matter what she did, she couldn't 
get her organic tomatoes to ripen. 
Admiring her neighbour’s garden, which had 
beautiful bright red organic tomatoes, she went 
one day and inquired of him his secret.  
"It's really quite simple," the old man explained. 
"Twice each day, in the morning and in the 
evening, I expose myself in front of the 
tomatoes and they turn red with 
embarrassment."  
Desperate for the perfect organic garden, she 
tried his advice and proceeded to expose 
herself to her plants twice daily. 
Two weeks passed and her neighbour stopped 
by to check her progress. "So," he asked, "any 
luck with your tomatoes?" 
"No," she replied excitedly... "but you should see 
the size of my cucumbers!" 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Crossword Answers 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Hope you got them all correct. Thanks again Geoff 
  

• 200km and just 2 hours away from Adelaide is 
a four bedroom holiday house 

• It accommodates 8 persons in 4 bedrooms 
• 2 double beds & 4 single beds 
• All you need to take is your linen, food & 

whatever you drink 
• The town has a Hotel, IGA, Butcher, Ice 

Cream Parlour, Hardware, Sports Store & 
General Store  

• 2 Petrol Stations & auto-gas is available 
• The Marina is available for boat mooring, 

launching & retrieval 
• For further information call Trevor or Lyn  

on 0428 851 139 or 0422 162 204 

Port Vincent Holiday House  
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MEMBERSHIP 
Subs are due on 1 July in the year your 
membership is current until. If the date on your 
membership card (and the list below) shows 2015, 
(or before) then you subs are due NOW 
Subs are $10 per year with a maximum forward 
payment of 5 years eg $50 for five years. 
All subs are to be forwarded to the Membership 
Member CPL Bob Matthew (40 Ashbourne Ave 
KINGSWOOD SA 5062).  Please include details of 
your date of birth if you wish to claim the free “over 
75 year rule” membership.  
Remember not to send cash through the post as we 
have cases of this going missing with Australia Post. 
According to the records, the following persons 
are financial members of the Association: 
Honorary Life Members 
Mike Culley, Eddy Kaminski, Bob Killoran, Grant 
Kuchel, David Turner, Greg Rosser. 
Current Members 
Wally Ade (2015), Milton Ahrens (2023), Frank Aldous 
(Over 75), Jeff Allen (2008), Kurt Andersen (2014), 
Heath Arblaster (2013),Graham Arthy (2014), Peter 
Badcock (Over 75), Matthew Barrington (2010), Joe 
Barton (Over 75), Richard Beare (2009), Gavin Bellis 
(2010), Paul Berk (2017), Wayne Birch (2013), Philip 
Birkett (2012), John Black (2014), Helmut Bohn 
(2013),James Boulton (2009), David Brand (2020),Kent 
Brown (2019), Shane Buckley (2012),Robert Butler 
(2012), Nicholas Cashman (2012), Robert Castle 
(2012), Dave Cawthorne (2009),Ian Chambers (2012), 
Craig Chatterton (2008), Marcellin Chee (2010), John 
Clark (2012), Trevor Clerke (2020),Geoff Coat (2018), 
Brian Cogan (2016), Don Collins (2020), George Cooke 
(2016),Phillip Coppin (2015), John Corkran (Over 75), 
Ian Coulter (Over 75), Peter Cox (2015), Ron Coxon 
OAM (2011),  George Craig (2014),  Bob Davis (2021), 
Gavin D’Cruz (2008), Roy Dotter (2012),Marek 
Dubovinsky (2012), Chris Duffield (2017), Nick Ebbs 
(2014), Len Edwards (2008), Mick Ellis (2014), Bluey 
Etheridge (2011), Kym Everett (2013), Andew Ferguson 
(2016), Ken Field (2010), Jim Fisher (2013), Brian 
Flavel (2014),Rodney Fletcher (2014), Jan Gancarz 
(2015), Charlie Gauci (2015), Bob Gell (2014), Nick 
Gogilis (Over 75), Steve Gough (2015), Bob Gourley 
(2008), Tony Gow (2015), Stephen Green (2018), 
Steven Grigg (2008), Robert Hansford (2013), Jock 
Hart (2012), Don Harvy (2015),Anthony Harriden 
(2017), Arthur Hasse (2013), Norm Hay (Over 75), 
Greg Hay (2015), Colin Haynes (2019), Jim Hendrickx 
(2008), Tony Hinton (2015), Brian Holmes (2017), 
Darryl Horner (2010), John Howard (2016), Gary 
Howell (2018), Rodney Hussey (2013), Christopher 
Jackson (2011), Graham Janz (2016), Juris Jaudzems 
(2017),Ian Jeisman (2015), Jeff Johns (2011), Lindsay 
Johnson (2013),Mark Johnson(2015), Ben Jones 
(2010), Eric Kelly (2014), Bob King (Over 75), Geoff 
Kohler (2020), Colin Kuchel (2014), Hans Larsen 
(2008), Alf Lee (2019), Adam Leer (2013), Lou 
Leeuwrik (2021), Greg Lowe (2023), Chris Macintosh 

(2036), Steve Maher (2008), Alan Marks (Over 75), 
Trevor Martin (2011), Bob Matthew (2016), Bob Mathews 
(2017), Alan McGregor (2008),  Fred McInerney (2015), 
Philip McKelliff (2012), Pete McKenzie (2011), Buzz 
Meakes (2020),Jake Meaney (2016),Gary Meinhardt 
(2011), Terry Monten (2017), Ian Moody (2016), Ron 
Moran (2022), Richard Moyses (2016), Barry Naulty 
(2013), Ian Nicholls (2017), Gary Nicolescu (2020), Sam 
Nowak (2011), Jim Nurse (2010), Troy Oakes (2017), 
Peter Oliver (2014), Alex Oschmanns (2013), John Owen 
(2014), Frank Owen OAM (2018), Dick Pailthorpe (2011), 
Doug Pammenter (2012), Nick Papanikolaou (2020), 
Geoff Parker (2013), Trevor Parrott (2017), Roger 
Parsons (2014) David Pearce (2015), Lionel Penley 
(Over 75),Greg Penno (2014), Rex Perry (2014), Stuart 
Phillis (2010),John Prince(2019), John Raftery (Over 75), 
Chris Rajasingham (2017), Hank Ramm (2016), Mick 
Reeve (2013), Pete Reynolds (2015), Greg Robinson 
(2016), Bill Roch (2011),Stephen Rogers (2017), Dennis 
Rowlands (2028), Ray Ryan (2017), Perry Sangster 
(2014), Brian Sayers (2009), Barra Schmidke (2013), 
Jack Separovic (2012), Glendon Shaw (2011), Dave 
Shelly (2009), Bob Silcock (2019), Craig Smith (2008), 
Chris Smith (2010), Victor Sobotnik (2016), Walter 
Soroka (2019), Max Sparrow (2012), Debbie Spicer 
(2009), Ian Starick (2014), Murray Stock (Over 75), 
Penny Stone (2012), Donald Sutherland (Over 75), 
James Szpunar (2012) , Ian Taylor (2017), Paul Teague 
(2010),Bob Temby (2018), Graham Terry (2013), Noel 
Thomas (2011), Jim Thomas (2010), Robert Thompson 
(Over 75)  Dick Tischer (2017), Ken Treloar (2014), Brian 
Tuohy (2015), Graham Tweeddale (2018), Keith Tyler 
(2012), Damien Van De Velde (2016), Mark Van 
Oostveen (2020),P Walker (2011), Mark Warde (2009), 
Eugene Wasilenia (2010), Bruce Watson (2015),   
Marcus Wauchope (2010), Bruce Waye (2010), Alan 
Webb (2010), Paul Weir (2011), Graham West OAM 
(2019),Richard Whippy (2012), Brett Wilkeson (2013), 
Craig Williams (2021), Alan Wilson (2008), John Wilson 
(2015), Betty Winstanley (2015), Pat Wright (2014), Brian 
Yelds (2017), John Zander (2017), Pete Zander  
OAM(2017) 
Associate Members 
Edna Brown (2007), Marg Culley (2016), Pam Gaskin 
(2016), Anne-Michelle Howell (2016), Christine Kuchel 
(2017), Joan Lorraine (Over 75), Judy Turner (2012) 
 
CHANGE OF ADDRESS 
 

Please inform the Secretary, CPL Bob Matthew, or a 
member of the Committee of Management of any change 
of postal address or email address. Please note the 
changes in the Committee – including contact detail 
changes. 
 
Disclaimer 
The thoughts and opinions expressed in the articles in 
this Newsletter are those held by the individual writers 
and contributors, and are not necessarily those of the 
President, the committee, the Association members, or 
the Editor. The spelling of names, groups and places are 
as given to the editor and the editor apologizes if they are 
in any way incorrect. 
 


